Denis Ryan

Baltimore, MD, USA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I left Australia in May '98 on the usual round the world, one year trip. By the time I got to the states, that September, I figured I would be staying two weeks.

One thing led to another and I managed to secure a job as LES at the Embassy of Australia in DC where I worked for four years.

I also became heavily involved in developing Australian Football over here and have since left the Embassy to start up Auskick.

I would not be here if I was not involved in developing our indigenous game. I feel it is the best way I can serve the two things I love most, the game and my country.

The irony for me, is that if I am to acheive my lifetime vision, I will get to see little of both.

If the game were to take off here in America, then the benefits to our economy would be astronomical. If only I could get the government and people of Australia to see those benefits! They will in time.

I wish, as a people, we would stop being so negative about ourselves and realise some of the world class products and services we have and then market them to the world.

For example, Auskick is a fantastic children's sporting program, irrespective if it's connection with football. We should be proud of it and get behind it, and other world clas products, and market them accordingly. We just need a little more belief in ourselves.
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